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ADDENDUM No. 1 
 

ITB No. 4740 
 

Galvanized Water Service Line Replacement 
 

Due: November 29, 2023 at 11:00 A.M. (local time) 
 
The information contained herein shall take precedence over the original documents and all 
previous addenda (if any), and is appended thereto. This Addendum includes one (1) page. 
 
Bidder is to acknowledge receipt of this Addendum No. 1, including all attachments (if any) 
in its Bid by so indicating on page ITB-1 of the invitation to Bid Form. Bids submitted 
without acknowledgement of receipt of this addendum may be considered nonconforming. 
 
The following forms provided within the ITB document must be included in submitted bids: 
 

• City of Ann Arbor Prevailing Wage Declaration of Compliance 
• City of Ann Arbor Living Wage Ordinance Declaration of Compliance 
• City of Ann Arbor Vendor Conflict of Interest Disclosure Form 
• City of Ann Arbor Non-Discrimination Ordinance Declaration of Compliance 

 
Bids that fail to provide these completed forms listed above upon bid opening may be 
rejected as non-responsive and may not be considered for award. 
 
 
I. QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS 
 
The following Questions have been received by the City.  Responses are being provided in 
accordance with the terms of the ITB.  Bidders are directed to take note in their review of the 
documents of the following questions and City responses as they affect work or details in other 
areas not specifically referenced here. 
 
Question 1: We noticed on page DS-2 says project to be completed on or before November 

16, 2023, is that supposed to be 2024?  
Answer 1: The contract contains the dates on page C-2 that will be used for the two year 

agreement with an option for a one year extension. The draft contract states that 
the entire work on the contract will be completed by November 15, 2025. 

 
Question 2: Also wondered what streets work would be done on? 
Answer 2: We do not have a complete list of locations that will be part of this program set at 

this time.  Locations that have to be replaced prior to watermain work will be a 
priority. The majority of the addresses you will be given are in residential areas 
and will be a mix of major and local roads but primarily local roads. Miller Rd. has 
been scoped out and has 12 locations that need to be replaced. Once service lines 
on capital projects are completed, additional addresses will be assigned. 

 
Bidders are responsible for any conclusions that they may draw from the information contained in 
the Addendum. 


